
Massachusetts  legislator
pushes for jail time for use
of derogatory word
If Democrat Representative Daniel Hunt has his way, calling
someone a “bitch” could get you jailed for up to six months.

Here is the text of the proposed Massachusetts House bill that
has already been concurred by the State Senate in May:

Section 53 of chapter 272 of the General Laws, as appearing in
the 2016 Official Edition, is hereby amended by adding the
following subsection:-

(c) A person who uses the word “bitch” directed at another
person to accost, annoy, degrade or demean the other person
shall be considered to be a disorderly person in violation of
this section, and shall be subject to the penalties provided
in subsections (a) and (b). A violation of this subsection may
be reported by the person to whom the offensive language was
directed at or by any witness to such incident.

Here are the penalties in Section 53:

“(a) Common night walkers, common street walkers, both male
and female, persons who with offensive and disorderly acts or
language accost or annoy another person, lewd, wanton and
lascivious persons in speech or behavior, keepers of noisy and
disorderly houses, and persons guilty of indecent exposure
shall  be  punished  by  imprisonment  in  a  jail  or  house  of
correction for not more than 6 months, or by a fine of not
more than $200, or by both such fine and imprisonment.

(b) Disorderly persons and disturbers of the peace shall, for
a first offense, be punished by a fine of not more than $150.
For a second or subsequent offense, disorderly persons and
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disturbers of the peace shall be punished by imprisonment in a
jail or house of correction for not more than 6 months or by a
fine  of  not  more  than  $200  or  by  both  such  fine  and
imprisonment;  provided,  however,  that  an  elementary  or
secondary school student shall not be adjudged a delinquent
child for a violation of this subsection for such conduct
within school buildings or on school grounds or in the course
of school-related events.”
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